APPENDIX C

Faculty Affairs Committee Meeting Minutes

March, 2007
The meeting of the Faculty Affairs Committee included Bill Bowers, Maureen Dunbar, Paul Esqueda, Laurie Grobman, Sadan Kulturel, and Ike Shibley. The committee's main task was to formalize the award protocols for all four faculty awards: advising, service, scholarship, and teaching. 
Based on information collected from the Office of Academic Affairs each award was rewritten to more clearly formalize the award procedures. The committee decided at the last meeting that a web site listing all four awards would be a valuable addition to the faculty web page so that faculty are aware of the criteria, eligibility, and process for each award. The main decision reached was to alter the nomination procedure so that students were not nominating teachers or advisors for awards. Instead, students will be consulted for input after each Division Head selects a nominee from his or her division.
Discussion was held concerning the criteria in each of the four awards and a final version of the award descriptions will be voted on at the next committee meeting.

The committee briefly continued work on the definition of 'significant' service. A suggestion was made to engage in a forensic discussion at the Senate meeting in April. Another suggestion was to revise the FAR to allow for more narrative descriptions of the contribution made by each faculty member in each listing of service on the FAR.
The next meeting of FAC will take place on April 13 and will deal with improving the service portion of the FAR, finalizing the wording of the awards, and discussing the benefits of having all faculty get an account on Oracle's Corporate Time. 
